
On the date of decision, noted above, the Council of The Corporation of
the City of Brampton passed By-law 286-2019, to enact an Interim Control
By-law applicable to part of the area subject to Zoning By-law 270-2004, as
amended, under Section 38(1) of the Planning Act, R.S.O., c.P.13, as amended.

The Purpose and Effect: The purpose and effect is to prohibit the use of
land, building or structures in a residential zone category within Area 10, as
set out in Schedule A of the By-law, for the purpose of Supportive Housing
Facilities, Group Home Type 1 or a Group Home Type 2. The following uses
are exempt from the interim control by-law (ICBL): Retirement Home,
Nursing Home and Senior Citizen Residence. The ICBL will be in effect for a
six-month period beginning November 20, 2019, for the area specified below,
while the City undertakes a City-wide review of the Official Plan policies and
Zoning By-law regulations with respect this matter.

Location of Lands Affected: The subject lands are bounded by Highway 410
to the west, Bovaird Drive to the north, Dixie Road to the east and Queen
Street to the south, within the western portion of the Bramalea Secondary
Plan Area 3, and legally described as Part of Lots 6 through 10, Concession 3,
E.H.S., Ward 7.

Council Authority: Council has the authority to extend the period during
which the by-law may be in effect to a total period not exceeding two years.

Obtaining Additional Information: The complete set of background
materials related to this files is available for inspection in the City Clerk’s
Office during regular office hours, or online at www.brampton.ca. Further
enquiries or questions should be directed to Mirella Palermo, Policy Planner,
Planning and Development Services, at (905) 874-2457 or mirella.palermo@
brampton.ca.

The City is currently processing various applications under the Planning Act
for lands subject to this amendment. Information regarding these current
applications can be obtained by contacting the Planning and Development
Services Department at 905-874-2050.

The proposed Interim Control By-law is exempt from approval by the
Regional Municipality of Peel. The decision of the council is final if a notice of
appeal is not received from the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing on
or before the last day for filing a notice of appeal.
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Please note that in accordance with the
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